MANAGEMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE – 8TH MARCH 2010

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the Management and Finance Committee held at Richmond House, Richmond Park, Morton Terrace, Gainsborough on Monday 8th March 2010 at 7:04pm
Present:


Councillor Elaine Hadley (In the Chair)
Councillor Pearl Banyard

Councillor Tim Davies 

Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson
Councillor Vaughan Hughes

Councillor Sally Jupp
Councillor William Parry

In Attendance:

Finance Officer




Administrative Assistant

Also in Attendance:

Councillor David Dobbie

Councillor Paul Key

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

None received.
Cllr J. Ridley arrived late to the meeting at 7:05pm.

2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllr P. Key declared a personal interest in agenda item 10 (7).
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

Cllr D. Dobbie requested that the reason why there was a charge of £46.00 from Clement and Keys be minuted as a record.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr T. Davies that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting on Monday 8th February 2010 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.
4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

None received.
5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS

Cllr E.J Hadley thanked Cllr T. Davies for chairing meetings in her absence and expressed her gratitude for the flowers from the Council. 
6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
Nothing to report.
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7. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.

8. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING
None received.

9. RECOMMENDATIONS OF SUB-COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN FEBRUARY
None received.

10. QUESTIONS TO THE MAYOR

2. Cllr D. Dobbie submitted a question:
Cllr T. Davies responded that due to the Clerk being away on sick leave, the question would have to be answered at the next Management and Finance meeting.

3. Cllr D. Dobbie submitted a question:

Cllr T. Davies responded that due to the Clerk being away on sick leave, the question would have to be answered at the next Management and Finance meeting.

Cllr S. Jupp asked what “intestinally” meant. Cllr D. Dobbie apologised for the error and said that it should read “intentionally”.

4. Cllr D. Dobbie submitted a question:


This question would be answered when Standing Order 9.15 is proposed.

5. Cllr D. Dobbie submitted a question:


Cllr T. Davies read out the following:


27th February 2009 – Failed to remove dog faeces, contrary to the dogs fouling of Land Act 1996, and the Clean Neighbourhoods Act 2005.

9th March 2009 – Failing to remove dog faeces, contrary to the Dogs (Fouling of Land) Act 1996, and the Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005.


Cllr D. Dobbie requested that the Environment Officer should specify where the above took place.

7. Cllr P. Key submitted a question:


Cllr T. Davies reported that the Clerk had called various Councils, but had not received any responses. Cllr P. Key said that a phone call is unacceptable and should be in writing. Cllr P. Key requested that this be brought back next month when the Clerk is in attendance.


Cllr V. Hughes added that if the Clerk is still ill, the Clerk should submit a report in order to answer any outstanding questions.
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RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr T. Davies, seconded by Cllr P. Banyard that Standing Order 9.15 apply to exclude the press and public as the question is regarding a staffing issue.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr T. Davies, seconded by Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson that Standing Order 9.15 be revoked.
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11. NOTICE OF MOTIONS

None received

.
12. APPEAL REQUESTS

None received.
13. FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR FEBRUARY 
Cllr S. Jupp thanked the Finance Officer for a more descriptive financial report.
Cllr T. Davies asked the Council to be aware that changes had been made to the Mayor’s Charity amount and the wording of the two staff travel amounts for confidentiality reasons, a copy of which was handed out before the meeting took place.

Cllr V. Hughes queried what the legal fees were from Burton and Dyson. The Finance Officer explained this was for legal correspondence and amendments to agreements and the lease for Roses, referring to a narrative attached to the invoice in question.

Cllr T. Davies thanked the Administration Assistant for chasing up the rent for the Registrars that had been paid in error by LCC to WLDC since April 2009.
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr P. Banyard that the bank reconciliation and monthly statement of income and expenditure be approved and signed by the Chairman.

Meeting ended at 7:36pm
Chairman
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